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SUMMARY NO. 3 December 17, 2009 
Health Provisions 
in Fostering Connections to Success and Increasing Adoptions Act of 2008

Washington, D.C. – The Fostering Connections law recognizes the health of children in foster care is a priority and that there must be up to date health records for children in care.  The new law strengthens requirements that states oversee and coordinate health services for children in foster care.  Below is the legislative reform that will address this change.

Technical change: Coordination of health services.

The law requires states to develop a plan for the ongoing oversight and coordination of health care services for children in foster care.  Each state’s plan is to ensure coordination in identifying and responding to children’s health care needs, including their mental and dental health.  In addition, the plan is to outline a schedule for initial and follow up health screenings, address how health needs identified through screenings will be monitored and treated, describe how medical information will be updated and appropriately shared, discuss how health care will be continuously provided, and address the oversight of prescription medication. 

What it means for children and families. This part of the law should help ensure that health care for children and youth health care is coordinated and addresses all their health care needs while they are in foster care.  

About the Fostering Connections Resource Center

The Fostering Connections Resource Center is a gathering place of information, training and tools related to furthering the implementation of the Fostering Connections law. Specifically, the Resource Center aims to connect implementers with the latest information and the best experts and advocates working on these issues. The Fostering Connections Resource Center is supported through the generous contributions of the Annie E Casey Foundation, Casey Family Programs, Dave Thomas Foundation on Adoption, Duke Endowment, Eckerd Family Foundation, Jim Casey Youth Opportunities Initiative, Sierra Health Foundation, Stuart Foundation and Walter S. Johnson Foundation.  Child Trends and The Finance Project have primary responsibility for managing the Resource Center. The information and materials disseminated by the Resource Center have been assembled from a variety of sources, including state and national experts, leading child welfare organizations and state agencies.  
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The Fostering Connections Resource Center serves as a library of child welfare information and resources
to help states and tribes in their efforts to implement the Fostering Connections to Success and Increasing Adoptions Act of 2008.

www.fosteringconnections.org


